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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 14TH  JULY, 2008, AT 8.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

Prior to the meeting Caroline Oakes (T&W Locality Manager – Newport and Rural) outlined her role to the council.  She also outlined ways forward in reviewing the Parish Plan.  It was suggested that an evaluation of the plan takes place first to see what has been achieved and to identify areas where progress has not been made and to seek reasons why this is so. She suggested that we update the plan, but make it brief.  We should also record our successes e.g. Calor Village of the Year. Caroline offered to give us help and support during the review.

884) 
Members of the public address the Parish Council on issues and matters of 
concern not listed on the agenda:

1. Linda Buckle thanked the Parish Council for the provision of the plastic bottle bank and for the bulletin about the Twister bus service.  She said the bulletin was very welcome and positive.

2. A request was made for the notice of the meetings to be placed in the Shropshire Star.

885) 
Members present:

Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings in the Chair, Mrs. D. Goodman, (Vice-Chair), Mrs. D. Peace, Mrs. J. Whittle and Mr. E. Roberts. 


Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.


In attendance: Cllr. J. Seymour (T&W Borough Council).


7 parishioners were present.

886) 
Apologies for absence:

Apologies were given by T&W Borough Councillor Terry Kiernan as he had


to attend another meeting.
887)
Declarations of interest (existence and nature) with regards to items on the


agenda.

None were declared.

888)
Public participation session with respect to items on the agenda.

The Clerk read out a letter from Mrs. Rosemary Carter concerning the lack of spring bulbs in the proposed verge planting scheme.  She was advised by Cllr. Debbie Goodman that spring bulbs would be added to the planting scheme.

889)
To confirm the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday


 9th   June, 2008.

The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th June 2008 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman. 

890)
To discuss whether or not to move the start of Parish Council meetings to 
7.30 pm.


It was agreed to start all meetings at 7.30 p.m. as from 8th September 2008.

891)
To discuss the use of Royal Mail to distribute the Community Newsletter 
and other relevant information to New Works / Limekiln Lane & Steeraway 
/ Lawley Furnaces / Huntington etc.


It was agreed that that the council would use 2nd class post to distribute information 
to  residents living at Lawley Furnaces, The Moors, Arleston Hill, Ercall Woods and 
Steeraway.

892)
To agree on how planning applications received during July/August be 
responded to.


It was agreed that all councillors be called to a meeting and that so long as it was 
quorate (3 members) then a response could be made.

893)
To agree that cheques can be signed by authorised signatories to pay 
outstanding accounts during July and August.


It was agreed that any two of three signatories could sign cheques as required and 
that details of the payments would be listed in the Clerk’s Report for September.

894)
To agree content and schedule for the next Community Newsletter.


A draft outline of the Community Newsletter was distributed to councillors and the 
contents accepted.  It was 
requested that information on the new plastic recycling 
bank be added and a request for volunteers to assist with the preparation of the 
verges prior to planting.

895)
To discuss and agree ways forward regarding the review of the Parish Plan.

1. It was agreed that an evaluation be carried out of the Parish Plan by each individual Councillor ready for the meeting in September.

2. It was agreed that there would be public involvement either through an open day or evening meeting, or both.

896)
Clerk’s Report:


The Clerk presented his report which had previously been circulated to all 
Councillors.
1. T&W Cllr Jacqui Seymour said that she would take the matter of the footpath repair up with T&W Council if required.

2. The Clerk was to contact Madeley Print Shop to investigate on line forums or on line surveys.

3. Cllrs. Hutchings, Goodman & Peace would attend the Quality Council meeting at Telford on 29th July and Cllr. Whittle and the Clerk on the 30th July at Shrewsbury. Both meetings starting at 6.00 pm with coffee at 5.30

4. Cllr Goodman would attend the Budget and Precept Setting meeting on 2nd September at the Shirehall starting at 6.00 pm.

5. Cllrs. Hutchings & Peace would attend the Next Steps Councillor Training Programme (Modules 1 & 2) on 10th September at the Shirehall starting at 7.00 pm.

897)
To agree to proceed with the process of reaccrediting the Parish’s Quality 
Status.

It was agreed that the Parish Council would apply for re-accreditation of the Parish’s Quality Status.

898)
To discuss and agree a training framework and programme.

It was agreed that the Clerk writes a draft training framework.

899)
Planning;

1. Views are sought on the following: Digital Switchover (DSO) Project, National Grid Wireless for BT DTT – Proposed installation of DSO equipment at the existing broadcast tower, The Wrekin, Telford. 


The Parish Council agreed to support the proposal.

900)
To receive reports on Borough Liaison.

1. To discuss and decide the level of support in relationship to the T&W debate regarding alcohol-free zones.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would gives its full support to the proposals.
901)
To receive individual report and updates from Parish Councillors:

1. Cllr. Goodman updated everyone on the verge planting and said that volunteers were needed on 26th July in the morning to prepare the verges.

2. Cllr. Roberts reported that the notice board was finished and that he would see to its erection at New Works.

3. Cllr Hutchings reported that we were now affiliated to Keep Britain Tidy. Volunteers were required to litter pick on Huntington Lane.

4. Cllr. Hutchings reported that a meeting would take place on 27th August to discuss the Coalmoor DPP restoration plan.

5. Cllr. Hutchings updated the Council on developments relating to the Candles site.

6. Cllr. Peace reported on the recent Wrekin area committee meeting.  She noted that there should  be a Shropnet (SALC) site running soon and that membership fees would remain the same.

902)
Finance:

1. It was agreed to pay the following accounts in accordance with the budget:
Mr. J. A. Nicholls

Internal Audit


£75.00

SALC



Training



£40.00

SALC



Training



£40.00

John Marcham

Clerk’s Salary



£156.80

HM Customs & Excise
Tax on Clerk’s salary

£44.22

Inland Revenue

PAYE




£34.49

John Marcham

Expenses 01/01 to 14/07/08
£209.52

E.ON



Maintenance Contract for lights
£147.15

Npower


Energy Consumption

£91.82

Npower


Energy Consumption

£33.18

2.  
A statement of balances in the accounts, as of 1st July, was submitted by the 
Clerk.

3. 
The Clerk reported on the Internal Audit and that the audit had been sent to 
the External auditors.

4.
The Clerk reported that the Audit Annual Return Notice has been displayed as 
legally required from the 7th July.

903)
Date of the next meeting:

Monday 8th September 2008 at 7.30 pm.
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